

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Townsend Building 401 Federal Street Suite 2 Dover, Delaware 19901-3639 http://education.delaware.gov Mark A. Holodick, Ed.D. Secretary of Education (302) 735-4000 (302) 739-4654 - fax

January 10, 2024

Kimeu Boynton President, Board of Directors Academy of Dover Charter School 104 S. Saulsbury Rd. Dover, DE 19904

Dear Mr. Boynton;

The Department of Education has received a charter modification application from Academy of Dover Charter School to increase approved enrollment from 410 students to 440 students (7%), effective for school year 2024-2025, and modify the terms of the current site facilities arrangements from a lease to a purchase, effective immediately.

This modification falls within the range for a "minor modification" as defined by 14 DE Admin. Code 275.9.9.1.4 and 14 DE Admin. Code 275.9.9.1.8.

Your minor modification application to increase enrollment and modify the terms of your current site facility is hereby approved.

If you should have any questions about this minor modification approval, please contact Leroy Travers at (302) 735-4020.

Sincerely,

Mark A. Holodick, Ed.D. Secretary of Education

cc: Michele Marinucci, Head of School, Academy of Dover Charter School

Kim D. Klein, Associate Secretary, Operations Support

Leroy Travers, Director, Charter School Office

Mak a. Wolodu